At the Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 18th June 2012 there were present; Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr P Ball, Mr J Nichols, Mr P Button, Mrs T Townend, Mr S Rees, Mr M Straw, Mr J Blowers, Mr B Shelton, Mrs G Soanes & Cllr P Ashdown .  7 parishioners were also present. 
Apologies were received from Cllr C Law, Cllr M Barnard & PCSO S Kershaw
Approval of minutes The minutes of the previous meeting held on 21st May 2012 were approved and signed.
Declaration of interests  No interests were declared.

Election of Chairperson and Vice-chair
The clerk took over the meeting for the election.  Mr Nichols proposed Mr Wade as Chairperson and this was seconded by Mr Ball.  Mr Wade said that he was happy to continue and following a unanimous vote Mr Wade was re-elected as Chairperson.

Mr Ball proposed Mr Rees as Vice-chair and this was seconded by Mrs Soanes.  Mr Rees agreed to continue and following a unanimous vote he was re-elected as Vice-chair.
Clerk’s Report
· The notice board has been finished and Jason Riseborough from Waveney Fencing has collected from the prison on the Parish Council’s behalf and will arrange for it to be erected in place of the old one.
· The clerk is still waiting to hear from Lorraine Francis regarding the allocation of the S106 monies which have been requested.

· Regarding the ongoing flooding issue along Market Lane, Cllr Ashdown attended a further site meeting with Anglian Water on 31st May along with Simon Briggs from SCC Highways which he will report on later in the meeting
15 Minutes for Parishioners input 
· A parishioner reported that the central reservation at the A12 junction with Market Lane is overgrown with vegetation which is obscuring drivers view and becoming dangerous for drivers turning into Blundeston.  The height of the Blundeston pointer sign also obscures the view for drivers of certain height vehicles.  The pointer sign has been raised with Highways previously but Cllr Ashdown agreed to report both these matters to Highways as a matter of urgency.
· A parishioner reported that a ‘Private – No Footway’ sign has been erected along a public footpath at Flixton Holes.  Mr Button agreed to speak with the landowner and report back at the next meeting.
· A parishioner asked if S106 monies can be used to reinstate the footpath across the Millennium Green which has become overgrown with weeds and ideally needs resurfacing.  Cllr Ashdown advised that this project would not be eligible under S106 monies but that it may be a suitable project for the Community Payback Scheme.  The clerk will contact them.

Other Parish Business. (Parish Councillors)
· Mr Rees discussed the football club changing room which is no longer required by them.  They have been quoted £1,200 to have it removed but the club doesn’t have the funds to do this.  No other organisations have expressed an interest in using it.  Mr Wade said he will contact Simon Lewis to ask if his building company can make use of it.  Failing that then it looks as though the onus will be on the Parish Council to have it removed.  Parish councillors agreed to take a look at the unit after the meeting to discuss the way forward.

· Mr Blowers reported that the skate park has been damaged again with the recently placed new door under one of the ramps being removed and thrown in the ditch.  Mr Shelton advised that he has now reinstated the door with extra bolts and ‘No-nails’ so hopefully this will not happen again.
· The issue of the large amount of rubbish being left at the skate park was discussed.  There is a bin but it is not emptied.  It was agreed that there is no easy solution to this problem.  The clerk will speak with PCSO Kershaw regarding this matter and discuss the possibility of an adult led committee being set up with the children who use it.

· Mr Shelton passed on his thanks for the support received on the lighting of the Millennium Beacon on the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and thanked Mrs Townend and the rest of the Jubilee Committee for organising the day’s celebrations.  Mr Shelton was also thanked for his hard work in refurbishing the beacon.

· Mr Button advised that the council have now completed the pipe work along Queensway and hopefully this will alleviate the flooding problem along this stretch of road.
· Mrs Townend provided a copy of a report entitled ‘Blundeston Rocked by Jubilee Party’ that she has sent to the Lowestoft Journal which reads:-

“The committee set up to organise Blundeston’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations would like to thank everyone involved in the day’s events for making the day such a big success.  The children’s fancy dress competition was judged by Mrs Edwards, the children’s (and parent’s!) races were run by 1st Blundeston Scout and their committee, together with the Tug of War and Race around the Oaks.  The children’s tea party was put on by the committee with assistance from Blundeston & Flixton WI.  The evening’s entertainment moved across to The Plough Inn, where a free barbeque was provided by the landlord Kevin.  Blundeston then danced the night away to local rock band Jericho.  Thanks go to 1st Blundeston Scouts, Blundeston & Flixton WI, JW Munnings Ltd, MDF Transport, Holly Gardens Nurseries and Cllr Mike Barnard for his generous funding.  The biggest thanks must go to all that attended as they made the day very memorable.”

· Mrs Townend also passed on thanks from the 1st Blundeston Scouts who raised £309 from the evening raffle.

· Mrs Townend reported that the B1074 approaching Peto’s Corner is in need of resurfacing.
Police Report.  
There were no recorded crimes for either parish during May.

Suffolk Constabulary would like to advise residents that there has been an increase in shed thefts and ask people to check security of outer buildings and such like and dial 101 if anything or person is acting suspiciously.
District Councillor report
· Cllr Ashdown reported on the recent site meeting he attended with Anglian Water regarding the Market Lane drainage problems and confirmed that they have now accepted responsibility for the pipes.  Anglian Water put a camera down opposite The Plough and it was clear that the drains are badly silted up.  It was recommended that a full power jet clean should be carried out to remove the silt from all the drains from the pond at Barkis Meadow through to the ditch behind the pub.  This was carried out on 14th May on the pipe opposite the Plough Inn.  Anglian Water have requested that the silt flushed out be removed from the ditch before they can fully power flush the remaining pipes.  Once this has been done Anglian Water will insert a camera again to establish damage issues and also remove tree roots. 
· The A12 between Lowestoft and Gorleston is due to be closed overnight all next week for resurfacing and this will include the lay-by at the junction with Market Lane.
· Cllr Ashdown will chase Jane Moir at WDC for an update on the issue at Furze Common.
County Councillor report
No report received.

Approval of Accounts for Annual Audit 

The annual accounts were passed round by Mr Ball for approval after completing the required information for the annual audit for year ending 31st March 2012.  Thanks were passed to Mrs Townend for arranging an internal audit by Yvette Hammonds at Orchard Accountancy. The annual return will now be forwarded to BDO for completion of the annual audit.

Parish Clerk Vacancy

Following Mrs Ball’s letter of resignation an advert for the Parish Clerk has been prepared and will be put on the notice board.

An interview panel was selected consisting of Cllr Ashdown as independent chair, Mr Ball, Mr Wade and Mrs Townend.
Planning
There are no planning applications this month.

Finances 
The following finances were approved:
· Mrs M Ball -  Clerk’s salary & telephone June plus printer ink  £132.49

· Mr J Nichols – Broadband Allowance (Apr-Jun) £25-00
Correspondence 
· Mrs M Ball – resignation re Parish Clerk

· Broads Authority –Updates to Broads Landscape Character Assessment 

· AON – confirmation of renewal of annual local council insurance policy

· Suffolk ACRE – one copy of Update

· Suffolk ACRE – invite to AGM

· Email from SALC – Report to Area meeting June 2012

· Emails from Lord Somerleyton & Paul Douch, clerk to Somerleyton PC – requesting changes to footpaths & bridleways.
A.O.B

The email received from Lord Somerleyton was discussed.  Lord Somerleyton would like Waddling Lane re-designated as a bridleway in order to deter motorbikes, quad bikes and various anti-social behaviour such as fly-tipping and vandalism.  Parish Councillors would like more details regarding this proposal and the clerk will contact Lord Somerleyton for a more detailed plan and to invite him to the next Parish Council meeting.
The next Parish Council meeting is on Monday 16th July.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm
